Washington State



Historical Society

STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY BUILDING
315 NORTH STADIUM WAY

September 4, 1958

Mr. Click Relander 1212 No. 32nd Avenue Yakima, Washington

Dear Mr. Relander:

This being my second day at the Museum, it seems in order to let you know first - that I showed up; second, that it is a real pleasure to be here; third, that I expect to put something in the mail to you fairly regularly.

The opportunity to meet the Board members in August was one that Mrs. Le Roy and I thoroughly appreciated. The Board meeting was an interesting and informative experience and the reception and luncheon at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Odlin were superb. Our only regret was that some of the members of the Board were unable to attend. We hope very much to meet the rest of the Board as soon as possible.

Probably the main reason that this letter to members of the Board is being written, however, is to say that your new Acting Director will welcome every letter, suggestion, or visit from any member of the Board. If you have ideas to pass along, programs to be implemented, or even some particular dream for the Society, please unload! The next few months will be a period of great educational importance, as far as we are concerned. Anything you may give us in advice and good counsel will be appreciated and, insofar as possible, acted upon.

As you know, Chapin Foster has volunteered to stand by and make available his knowledge of " what makes the wheels go round " for the first part of our new sojourn. This kindly deed, plus the help you may give should assure the Society of the benefits of a smooth and relatively painless transition from one Directorship to another.

Sincerely,

BRUCE LE ROY

Acting Director

BL:PMc

